Prospect High School PTSA
Minutes for September 08, 2009

Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by vice president Liz James

Welcome and Introductions: Liz began with welcoming everyone and introductions of all PTSA members, students and parents along with Principal Diane Burbank.

Secretary’s minutes:
Motion to approve Aug. 09 meeting minutes was put forward by Rob James. Board met in August for budget planning. Minutes for this meeting were approved. May2009 minutes have to be approved yet. 
Treasurer’s Report: Review and approve 09/10 budget.
PTSA meeting on 08/31 balanced budget. Donations bring the total at about $14,000.

This year only 96 families made donations as opposed to last years 120 families. Rest of the figures are pretty much the same. PTSA decided to remove donation drive and hold it towards the end of the school year to remind people of the tax implications. 
Kathy at the health office runs the ‘Caught in the Act’ program. It was suggested that PTSA give her $200 check upfront. Nila Rodriguez, the health clerk gives breakfast to the needy. Propose to give her $100 upfront for the granola bars and juice. These two ideas were declared favorable.
Membership drive in September and Donation drive in November are confusing to parents. One suggestion was to run reminders in October. Diane Burbank suggested that donation drive can be held in spring. Tiffany suggested specifying what minigrants do. Grad night needs seed money from PTSA and every year $500 is given. Rest is raised by them. Scholarship money has been dropped this year from $2400.00 to $2000.00. Actually more is needed. So it was suggested that PTSA will look it over in January and adjust according to needs.

There was motion to pass the budget and it was approved.

Student Council’s Report: 
ASB students were present. Today was their leadership training day. Field of Fun day is to be this Friday, September 11, 2009. Nobody knew about expenses. Then there is Home Coming week with lots of activities, food and drinks. Also the fundraiser for the year book is going on.
Teacher’s Report:
More focus is given to AVID, study and organizational skills this year. Students meet tomorrow for the club fairs during the lunch. Thursday, September 10, 2009 is back to school night. More teachers are learning CPR and getting certified. This year’s new bell schedule is making students seek help from teachers during the day during the study hall time. Students can print off homework from school loop.
Principal’s Report:
Thursday September, 10th is Back to School night. Diane Burbank then discussed what’s working and not working about the Study Hall. This was also discussed during the faculty meeting. There are some tweaks to work on but it is creating more discipline, home work is getting done and will have better impact on grades. She then reported that the Theatre is being built near the Gym. It will open sometime in May but school will not have time to play any musical. Instead some kind of talent show with staff and students will be performed for the opening of the theatre.

Regarding school budget there is not enough information from the state and also insufficient property tax information is available. Second half of summer school was cancelled but budget has protected funds for instructions.

Student enrollment is slightly higher this year. Teacher minigrants will be widely used.

There are only two student counselors. New counselor is Jonelle Hogin. One counselor is on rotating basis.

District did not renew contract for crisis counselors. TFCC will not be on campus on a daily basis this year.
Board Member Report:
Two important requirements for the board were parent representative and budget committee. Particularly this year budget committee is needed. Their meeting is held 3rd Wednesday of every month.

District Representative Report:
Sue reported there was not meeting yet.

New Business:
· Study Hall Feed back

Majority of the parents and teachers appreciate study hall. During this time library is not open, so students have access to teachers. One parent told that club meetings are during study hall and the principal said that that should not happen.
· 4th Annual Open House

Prospect can host two open houses, one on Wednesday and one on Saturday. Volunteers are needed for this and we need to publicize to feeder schools. This information goes to elementary and middle schools. Wednesday Oct.28 and Saturday Dec. 5th could be the dates for this. School should put this information on the website

· .Committee Openings

Sandy Haskell has resigned from collating and Yvonne Strawa has taken over from her. Representative between EDS and Moreland Middle School needed to create a link.

Committee Reports:
Membership – Discouraged about membership but encouraged about volunteers. Parents are interested in being on board, helping with teaching, career center, workshops etc. Louise Henderson will have the volunteer information in the office, may be at Kathy Sears desk.
PHS Store Back to School Night – Nothing has been ordered. Since ASB and Panther paws have t-shirts, PTSA could sell sweatshirts. It was suggested that PTSA find out the inventory and plan what to do in the next meeting. Manpower to sell these is not available. Since many school logo bearing items are sold in Lucky and Walgreens, school should alert the parents to buy only from Prospect.

Hospitality – Cookies, escrips, shares cards.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Asmita Deshpande

Prospect PTSA Secretary

